From: David Baquis, U.S. Access Board
To: Technical Guidelines Development Committee

Here is the provision as it is now  in the draft VVSG, next iteration:

· 1.3.1-E seq req_subreq \r 0 \h  Accessibility of Paper-based Vote Verification
If the Acc-VS generates a paper record (or some other durable, human-readable record) for the purpose of allowing voters to verify their ballot choices, then the system shall provide a mechanism that can read that record and generate an audio representation of its contents.  The use of this mechanism shall be accessible to voters with dexterity disabilities.
Applies to: 
Acc-VS

Test Reference:
Functional

Discussion

Sighted voters can directly verify the contents of a paper record.  The purpose of this requirement is to allow voters with visual disabilities to verify, even if indirectly, the contents of the record.  It is recognized that the verification depends on the integrity of the mechanism that reads the record to the voter.  The audio must be generated via the paper record and therefore not depend on any electronic or other "internal" record of the ballot.  Note that the paper record and its audio representation may be rendered in an alternative language
Here is alternative wording for consideration for discussion:

If the Acc-VS generates a paper record (or some other durable, human-readable record) for the purpose of allowing voters to verify their ballot choices, then the system shall provide a means to ensure that the paper-based vote verification is accessible to all users with disabilites, as identified in section XXX.
Rationale:
· This is a general statement about accessibility of the paper, suitable for placement in the “general” section.

· The previous version addressed blindness and dexterity only. That led to confusion about why the other disability groups challenged by paper were not mentioned (e.g., low vision).

· This amended version is responsive to input from the disability advocacy community, and would hopefully head off complaints about the impact of that limiting and redundant TGDC resolution on the draft VVSG.

· The VVSG can still incorporate the spirit of that resolution in the discussion area, as opposed to the actual design guideline. In the discussion, you can explain possible sufficient methods of meeting the needs of all the disability groups. If you do so, you might want to explicitly plant the image in their minds of a built-in video magnifier (not that we can afford it).
· To those who did not think that an audio representation was a given, I would ask how they thought a blind person would know what information is on the paper if they can’t hear it.

